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Tarrant County Response to Finding 1 

As indicated in footnote 15 of the Initial Monitoring Review, the misdemeanor courts’ indigent 
defense plan had included the provision to consider household income which was defined as 
the income of all other persons related by birth, marriage, or adoption who reside the 
defendant, but instead in practice only the financial condition of the defendant and the 
defendant’s spouse were considered. 

But in February 2020 TIDC observed a docket in which the judge reviewing indigence 
determinations questioned defendants about income of persons who were not legally bound to 
pay for the defendant’s legal expenses.   

Prior to receiving the Initial Monitoring Review, the judges in March 2020 returned to not 
considering non-spousal income.  In addition, on April 13, 2020, the Tarrant County Criminal 
Courts Misdemeanor Court Appointment Plan was revised to narrow the income consideration 
to the defendant’s income and spousal income available to the defendant.   The plan was 
updated on the TIDC website. 

 

 

 

 


